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Ninth and Tenth (Horse) Cavalry Association

143rd Anniversary Reunion

July 27 – August 1, 2009

Burlington, Vermont

The Vermont Area 9th and 10th (Horse) Cavalry Association is sponsoring the 143rd anniversary reunion.  The event will be held at the Sheraton-Burlington Hotel, 870 Williston Rd., South Burlington, Vermont.  Lodging cost $139 per night plus taxes.  For reservations, call (802) 865-660 or (800) 325-3535 or visit  www.sheratonburlington.com.  

For registration information, contact Rose Mary Graveline, 75 Front St., Burlington, VT 05401(862) 658-3383 or vtbuffalosoldiers@gmail.com
The events schedule includes the following:

Monday, July 27 –

Registration from 3 pm – 8 pm

Hospitality Suite at 8 pm

Tuesday, July 28 –

Executive Board Meeting from 8 am – 5 pm

Executive Board Reception for executive board members, spouses and invited guests from 6:30 pm – 8:30 pm

Hospitality Suite at 9 pm

Wednesday, July 29 –

Chapter President’s Meeting from 9 am – noon

Ladies Auxiliary Meeting from 9 am – noon

Ladies Auxiliary General Membership Meeting from 1 pm – 3 pm

Welcome Reception at City Hall from 5 m – 7 pm

Hospitality Suite at 9 pm

Thursday, July 30 –

General Membership Meeting from 8 am – 11 am

Welcome luncheon from 11 am – 2 pm

Youth Night at 6 pm
Church Service from 6:30 pm – 8:30 pm

Hospitality Suite at 9 pm

Friday, July 31 –

Tour options from 9 am – 5 pm


Middlebury, VT



Guided tour - $67

Montreal Canada



Casino - $46


Guided tour- $92
Hospitality Suite at 9 pm

Saturday, August 1 –

Prayer Breakfast from 7:30 am – 9am

Fort Ethan Allen, Colchester, VT Living History Day from 9 am – 4 pm (details below)
Cocktails, Banquet and Program from 6 pm – 10 pm

Hospitality Suite at 10:30 pm

Cost –
Registration – Association members - $40/ Spouses- $30 / Non-association - $50

Ticketed events –   Luncheon - $35 / Banquet - $50

History of the Buffalo Soldiers at Fort Ethan Allen

In July 1909, approximately 750 10th Cavalry soldiers marched into Vermont for their assignment at Fort Ethan Allen. Prior to their arrival, they had been stationed in Cuba, Kansas and the Philippines – all warmer climates. Their first fall and winter found them ill-equipped for the weather since they were still wearing summer issue clothes. Sgt. George Osborne said he “like to froze to death.” Capt. Edward Glass, the regiment’s historian, reported “The first winter in Ethan Allen was a long, hard grind, with guard tours walked in blizzards, full pack inspections in weather that caused much comment from our men who had just come from the neighborhood of the equator.”

The Buffalo Soldiers in Vermont

When the 10th Cavalry arrived in Vermont, they were met with discrimination. According to David Work, almost overnight, Burlington acquired a substantial black community – a situation that clearly dismayed many residents. This led some people to protest the assignment of black cavalry at Fort Ethan Allen.  On the other hand, Major George Sands marveled at the sentiment that was antagonistic to the black regiment in such a patriotic spot as Burlington.  He predicted that the African American soldiers would give the people of Burlington some lessons in patriotism.
According to Sgt. George Osborne, relations between civilians and soldiers were excellent. He remembered one sergeant who was reduced to the rank of private for not offering his seat on the trolley to an officer’s wife. Vermont newspapers and citizens consistently praised their courteous and gentlemanly conduct. Some soldiers remained in the area after their discharge or retirement. They formed a tight-knit community in Winooski, VT. They were well-respected, hard-working law-abiding citizens. Some are buried in the nearby national cemetery and some descendants still live in the area.

Source: www.uvm.edu/~vtbufalo/
Travel Landmark - Fort McHenry
If you can’t go to the Buffalo Soldiers Anniversary Reunion in Vermont this summer, consider taking a vacation to Baltimore, Maryland. There’s plenty of military history to explore!
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Fort McHenry is located near Baltimore's Inner Harbor area. The fort's history dates to the Revolutionary War in 1776 when Baltimore residents feared a British attack, so a fort was made at the site from mounds of dirt. Historical records indicate “Whetstone Point” was used as a defense position as early as 1776. The geographical location at the end of a peninsula of land, on the edge of the water leading into Baltimore's port, was a logical placement for a fortification to protect the harbor. 
Baltimore was spared from an attack during the Revolutionary War, prompting the military to construct a sturdier Fort McHenry. It was named for James McHenry, a politician who secured most of the funds for the project. Fort McHenry gained its place in history during the War of 1812 when the British mounted an attack on Baltimore. British forces bombarded Fort McHenry for 25 hours and eventually gave up when they could not destroy the fort. Surrounded by water on three sides, Fort McHenry was far enough from Baltimore to provide protection without endangering the city. It was the valiant defense of the fort by 1,000 Americans that inspired Francis Scott Key, a lawyer and amateur poet, to compose the Star Spangled Banner when he noticed the fort's American flag was still flying despite the attack. He commemorated the Battle of Fort McHenry with a poem that was later set to music and called "The Star Spangled Banner." 
During the civil war, Fort McHenry was used as a military prison from 1861 to 1865. Advances in military technology during and immediately after the Civil War prompted remodeling of Baltimore’s primary defenses. Renewed emphasis on the Fort’s role in defense led to further construction of a 60 foot high earthen water battery. 
Fort McHenry remained a military post until 1912 and then was even used for a brief time as a city park. The U.S. Army returned during World War I to construct an enormous hospital complex on the grounds surrounding the “old” Star Fort. Following the complete removal of the hospital complex, Fort McHenry was designated a national park under the administration of the War Department and, in 1933, the site was transferred to the Department of Interior, National Park Service. Consequently, there are ten major periods of construction, activity, modification or rehabilitation. They are: Fort Whetstone (1776-1783), First American System of Fortifications (1794-1806), Second American System (1807-1814), Third American System (1817-1866), post Civil War (1866-1890), World War I hospital (1917-1925), War Department Restoration (1926-1933), National Park Service (1933-present), and World War II U.S. Coast Guard Station (1942-1945) by legislative authority superior to the National Park Service). Evidence of any or all of these periods of activity can still be found beneath the surface of the ground.

Administered by the National Park Service in 1933, Fort McHenry is the only area of the National Park System to be designated both a National Monument and Historic Shrine. Fort McHenry is open to the public year round and offers visitor programs and special events that highlight the park's history. There is a monument to Francis Scott Key and "The Star Spangled Banner" at Fort McHenry today. The fort is a popular destination for field trips by Baltimore area students. In addition, a group of re-enactors known as the Fort McHenry Guard dress in period garb and help interpret Fort McHenry's past and place in history.   

It is a tradition that when a new flag is designed for use by the United States, it is first flown over Fort McHenry, over the same ramparts referred to in the National Anthem. The first official flags with 49 stars, and with 50 stars, were flown over Fort McHenry and remain there today.

One of the biggest celebrations at Fort McHenry happens in early September, when Defenders Day ceremonies are held to celebrate the successful defense of the city during the War of 1812. However, any time of year is a good time to visit this historic landmark that's recognized in our National Anthem.
Planning a Visit

The fort grounds, park and visitor center open at 8 a.m. every day, closing at 5 p.m. in the winter and 8 p.m. in the summer. Closed only on Thanksgiving, Christmas and New Year's Days, visitors to the park are welcome to bring pets as long as they are kept on a leash and out of the historic Star Fort area. 

For more information, seasonal operating hours, fees and reservations, visit the National Park Service website. 

The Star Spangled Banner

Oh, say, can you see, by the dawn's early light,
What so proudly we hail'd at the twilight's last gleaming?
Whose broad stripes and bright stars, thro' the perilous fight,
O'er the ramparts we watch'd, were so gallantly streaming?
And the rockets' red glare, the bombs bursting in air,
Gave proof thro' the night that our flag was still there.
O say, does that star-spangled banner yet wave
O'er the land of the free and the home of the brave? 
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